
LETTER FROM THE PRESIDENT:

 Well, hello everybody!  The month of August has flown by with a 
lot to do to be ready for you.  We, here at the Silver Center are all doing 
well.  When we welcome you for your upcoming catered events, you will be 
pleased with the tasks that we have been working on. I don’t have a lot to 
report.  It has been slow at the center due to COVID restrictions and most 
people erring on the side of caution for health and safety reasons.  As al-
ways, I sincerely hope and pray that each and every one of you are healthy 
and doing well.  Until I see you all again, may God continue to keep you 
happy, safe and healthy.                      

Thank you and God-bless you all,                             
 
Danny J Gonzales
 Board President, Silver Center

P.S.
Romans 14:19 - So then let us pursue what makes for peace and for mu-
tual up building.

John 14:27 - Peace I leave with you; my peace I give to you. Not as the 
world gives do I give to you. Let not your hearts be troubled, neither let 
them be afraid.
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BUSINESS MEMBERS

The Silver Center is sincerely grateful for the
support of our faithful Business Members.

DIAMOND  MEMBERS

Seguin Noon Lions

PLATINUM  MEMBERS

Edward Jones Investments
-(Kathy Nossaman)-

Guadalupe Regional Medical Center

GOLD  MEMBERS

Advanced Home Health Services
Nogales Garden Club
Tres Hewell Mortuary

STANDARD  MEMBERS

First United Bank
Emmanuel’s Lutheran Church

Guadalupe County Republican Women
Hope Hospice

Nesbit Living & Recovery Center
Seguin Gazette-Enterprise

Sunrise Lions Club
Willowbrook Personal Care Home

Guadalupe Humane Society

HELLO FROM THE FRONT DESK....
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 What a CRAZY 2020 we have had!  Everything 
we have known to be ‘normal’ is no longer normal… 
and we have had to adjust in so many ways.  Current-
ly, the Center is still delivering delicious hot lunches 
within our city limits for $8 apiece.  PLEASE DON’T 
FORGET US!  We need your support.
 If you have had a birthday and want to PICK UP 
YOUR COMPLIMENTARY LUNCH (that we owe you 
as part of your membership) we need to know when 
you’re coming by to get it so we can prepare it for you.   
We do not have extra meals made every day… so call-
ing ahead is important!  The receptionist can help you 
by having the meal waiting for you in the lobby since 
we do not currently have our dining room open to the 
public. 
 Usually we would hold an all member apprecia-
tion meal along with our Board of Directors elections 
every September.  This year, due to COVID gathering 
concerns, we will have to postpone our appreciation 
dinner and we will keep the 2 year terms our board 
always serves under rolling along.  We do have a few 
board members rotating out as is expected every year 
having fulfilled their terms.  We want to thank our 
dedicated board members for all of the time they give 
us.  We also want to WELCOME some new board 
members who stepped up to join us as board mem-
bers in August.  PLEASE WELCOME ROSIE VAN 
BOOVEN, CLINT MCGUFFIN, KELLY CROSS, 
EMMA JEAN BECKER & WILLO MAE RICHTER to 
the Silver Center Board of Directors! 
 Our regular Friday night dances have not re-
sumed yet because of ‘masking’ requirements within 
the city, but we are working on a truly fun and exciting 
EVENT for you!  Hopefully, we will be able to start 
publicizing this BIG EVENT soon, and you can put it 
on your schedule and purchase your pre-sale tickets.  I 
miss seeing you guys, and I hope some of the everyday 
things we have all enjoyed for all these years will be 
back soon.
 STAY IN TOUCH AND LET US KNOW HOW 
YOU ARE DOING!  I need to know if you are ready to 
come back and enjoy time with us here at the Center… 
so we can speak to our sponsors and ask them to start 
scheduling events again.

With Love,
-Glenda



SEPTEMBER  Word Scramble
EBLU - YAGY GHECTACRATN    
_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ __ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _
LEBU YJA   _ _ _ _ _ _ __ _ _ _ _ _ _
KGECALR  _ _ _ _ _ _ __ _ _ _ _ _ _
DCRAE WWGXNAI _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ __ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ 
UFDETT MSTETUIO_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ 
FCIANARLIO  HTEOWE
_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  
YDWON  DPOEKCWORE
_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  
SHUEO   CFHIN _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  
OUHSE RWNE _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ __ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _   
DCEAHIKEC _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ __ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  

Please call Pam Davis at 303-6612 today to volunteer 
a couple of hours of your time around the Center. 

VOLUNTEER - HOURS - 368.5 month of July
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Anybody enjoy BIRDWATCHING!  Here are a few interesting 
birds, but you have to unscramble first!
                                                                                              Have Fun
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There will be no dances in September
due to COVID-19

CANCELLED



lF YOUR BIRTHDAY HAS PASSED PLEASE CALL 
AND LET US KNOW WHEN YOU’D LIKE TO 

COME BY CURBSIDE
TO PICK UP YOUR COMPLIMENTARY MEAL.

SEPTEMBER  BIRTHDAYS
Sherry Lehmann 9/1
Joy Strey  9/4
Terry Webb  9/6
Joyce Leissner 9/7
Frank Starcke 9/8
Virgil Vogel  9/8
Sandra Beckett 9/10
Judy Hall  9/10
Sharon Atzger 9/11
Phyllis Robinson 9/11
Mary Ferry  9/12
Joan Jahns  9/13
Glenda Layton 9/14
Larry Moltz  9/15
Lorene Schraub 9/16
Allen Boenig  9/21
Shirley Judd  9/22
Nick Costas  9/23
Betty Ann Mathies 9/23
Junior Farris  9/24
Ellie Woytek  9/25
Joyce Koepse l 9/27
Jolly Ann Ellis 9/28
Brenda Engelmann 9/28
Ida McKnight 9/29
Kay Lewis  9/29
Rose Marie Rader 9/30

STAY ACTIVE WITH TAI CHI

NO Tia Chi classes 
until further 

notice
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BIRTHDAY 
BINGO
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CAnCELLED
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August Lunch Menu 
 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday
 

Sloppy Joes Chicken  
Pot Pie

Jerk Pork Fried Fish or 
Shrimp

Chicken Noodle 
Soup & Sandwich 

Smothered 
Beef Pattie

Cheese  
Enchiladas

Chicken 
& Dressing

Fried Fish or 
Shrimp

Sausage Link Chicken 
Spaghetti

Smothered 
Pork Chops

Spaghetti & 
Meatballs

Fried Fish or 
Shrimp

BBQ Chicken Beef Tips 
With Rick 

Chicken 
Cacciatore

Shepherds 
Pie

Fried Fish or 
Shrimp

Chicken & Rice
  
Roast Beef Fried Chicken

September Lunch Menu

 

This Photo by Unknown Author is licensed under CC BY-NC-ND  

Closed Holiday

Curbside and Delivery Only

Curbside and Delivery Available
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Last year we voted to make changes to the election process that we hoped would be more clear 
and much more simple. Every year we hold elections for our board. Someone who wants to be on 
the board of directors is allowed to serve up to 2 years during their lst term... and 2 years of a 2nd 

term (should they choose to run for a 2nd term) per our Center’s by-laws. 
THIS YEAR DUE TO THE CORONA VIRUS, WE WILL NOT

BE HOLDING AN IN-PERSON BOARD ELECTION MEETING. Luckily, we have had enough
volunteers step up to fill our board slots. An election diagram is shown below for you to know 

who is on first and second years of their election terms. We want to thank Brenda Engelmann and 
Barbara Behal who have termed out this year for their many years of service to the Center.

1st Elected Term

1st Year
MARTHA GREENWALD
EMMA JEAN BECKER
CLINT MCGUFFIN
WILLO MAE RICHTER

2nd Year
DANNY GONZALES
LAVERNE ROSKYDAL

2nd Elected Term

1st Year
NO BOARD MEMBERS CURRENTLY IN THIS SLOT

2nd Year
FRANK STARCKE
GAY LYNN OLSOVSKY

VIRGIL VOGEL
ROSIE VANBOOVEN
KELLY CROSS

SANDY STONEKING
CECILIA TRINIDAD

JAY E. PFANNSTIEL
CHUCK CROWLEY
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MEMORIALS

Tres Hewell Mortuary, Inc.
Family Owned and Operated

Tres Hewell, President

P.O. Box 820
165 Tor Drive
Seguin, Texas 78156

Phone (830) 549-5912
Fax (830) 549-5918
Cell (830) 660-5809

www.treshewell.com

*** Note that any memorials 
received after we go to press will be 
in the next month’s newsletter. Memorial in Honor of:

Send Acknowledement to
Name:
Address:
City:
State/Zip:
Memorial From:
Name:
Address:
City:
State/Zip:

Thank you for the remembrance
The Silver Center

510 E. Court • Seguin, Texas 78155
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In Memory of : Maurice Hilbert
                     By:  Mary Ann Norris



FIND YOUR NAME
A member’s scrambled name is in the 
newsletter each month. If it is your name, call
the Silver Center at 303-6612 and receive a 
free coupon of your choice.

TICLN  CFGMIUFN
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YOGA CLASS 
HAS BEEN 

CANCELLED
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CAnCELLED



A little boy was overheard praying: “Lord, if you can’t make me a better boy, don’t worry about it.  I’m having a good time 
the way I am.

A Sunday school class was studying the Ten Commandments.  They were ready to discuss the last one.  The teacher asked 
if anyone could tell her what it was.  Susie raised her hand, stood tall, and quoted, “Thou shalt not take the covers off the neigh-
bor’s wife.”

After the Christening of his baby brother in church, Jason sobbed all the way home.  His father asked him three times 
what was wrong.  Finally, the boy replied, “That preacher said he wanted us brought up in a Christian home, and I wanted to stay 
with you guys.”

I had been teaching my three year old daughter, Caitlin, the Lord’s Prayer for several evenings at bedtime.  She would 
repeat after me the lines from the prayer.  Finally, she decided to go solo.  I listened with pride as she carefully enunciated each 
word, right up to the end of the prayer.  “Lead us not into temptation,” she prayed, “but deliver us from E-mail.”

NO SCHOOL
Someone asked a 6 year old, “Do you know why you are not having school at this time?”  He replied, “Because they ran 
out of toilet paper.”

DRIVE OFFENSIVELY
When I started learning how to drive, my dad, completely serious, said to me, “Always weave a little, and all the other 
cars will stay away from you.”

BEAR ADVICE
“If you see a bear, and don’t have time to run away, hug it.  Bears cannot scratch their stomachs.”  I’m not sure about 
this!  Take your chances!

PRETEND WE’RE MARRIED
When Mr. Monroe and his lovely assistant were traveling on a business trip, they checked into a hotel that was over-
booked.  They were told they would have to share a room for one night.  After the initial awkwardness, they tucked into 
separate beds.  

 “Mr. Monroe,” the assistant called out in the dark, “I’m a bit chilly.  Would you mind getting me a blanket?”  “I 
have a better idea,” Mr. Monroe replied.  “Why don’t we pretend we are married, just for tonight.”  “I’d like that,” said 
the assistant.  “Good,” said Mr. Monroe, “Then get your own blanket.”

SMILE AWHILE   
Submitted by Velma Buie
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POWER,  LOVE, DISCIPLINE

`’God has not given us a spirit of timidity, but of power and love and discipline’’  -2 Timothy 1:7

How do we react to uncertain times and facing the unknown?  Many react with fear and worry.  Some 
panic. However, God has a different perspective.  We find His direction in the words Paul wrote to 
Timothy.   No matter what we face, we are not to be afraid in every situation.  God wants us to draw 
on the Spirit He has given us.   Paul used three important words to define this spirit. 

Power -As Christians, we are not weak or anemic.   Because of Jesus, God the Creator of all things,  is 
our Father.  We have access to the greatest power source in the universe.  If we want to live in victory, 
we need to believe and exercise that power! 

Love -No matter what we go through, God’s Spirit gives us a love that is beyond human understand-
ing.  We can love others even those who do not seem lovable. 

Discipline -In uncertain times, it can be easy to feel unstable. Nevertheless, God gives us a spirit that 
enables us always to be confident.  We do not need to fear but can be calm.  

The Bible warns us not to be double-minded for those who doubt are ``Iike a wave of the sea blown 
and tossed by the wind” (James 1:6). Instead, we need to exercise self-control. Ask God today to re-
move any fear.  “Stir up the gift of God.” (verse 6).   AIIow His Spirit to give you His Power, Love, and 
Discipline.

Please Be Sure To Vote ln Our Upcoming Elections With Your Values!

YES, I’M A SENIOR CITIZEN

I’m the life of the party-even if I only lasts until 8 p.in.

I’m very good at opening childproof caps-with a hammer.

I’m awake many hours before my body allows me to get up.

I’m smiling all the time because I can’t hear a thing you’re saying.

I’m sure everything I can’t find is in a safe, secure place, somewhere.

I’m wrinkled, saggy, lumpy, and that’s just my left leg. 

I’m beginning to realize that aging is not for wimps.

Yes, I’m a SENIOR CITIZEN and I think I am having the time of my life!
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FINANCIAL FOCUS

When Facing Illness, Take Control of Finances

 Have You Planned for Your Legacy? Like most people, you probably want to leave something behind 
for your loved ones and possibly to some charitable organizations.  In other words, you want to create a
legacy.  But how?  To leave the legacy you want, you need to construct a comprehensive estate plan. There’s not 
a “one-size-fits-all” model for everyone, but these are the key elements of most estate plans: 
 
• Beneficiary designations – Beneficiary designations are typically found on retirement accounts (such as 
your 401(k) and IRA) and life insurance policies. In many states, beneficiary designations may also be added 
to banking and brokerage accounts, where they are referred to as Pay on Death or Transfer on Death desig-
nations. These designations can supersede the instructions on your will – yet nearly two-thirds of Americans 
have not designated beneficiaries for any of their accounts, according to the recent Leaving a Legacy survey 
commissioned by Edward Jones. Even if you have designated beneficiaries for your 401(k) and other accounts, 
you may need to revise them periodically in response to changes in your life – marriage, divorce, new child, 
etc. 
• Will – A will, sometimes referred to as a last will and testament, can help ensure your assets are distributed 
according to your wishes. And if you have young children, a will can name a guardian if something happens 
to you and your spouse.
• Trusts – A trust provides you with even greater control than a will. You can dictate exactly how and when 
your beneficiaries receive the trust’s assets, so, for example, if you’d prefer that your grown children not inherit 
a large sum at once, you can specify that they will get the money over a period of years. And a trust may help 
your estate avoid the time-consuming, expensive and public process of probate, reducing or eliminating the 
possibility of intra-family fights over your assets. 
• Power of Attorney – A power of attorney lets you name someone to manage your finances should you be-
come incapacitated. This is an especially important document for any individual who doesn’t have a spouse to 
step in.
• Health Care Directive – If you become incapacitated, your health care directive can provide instructions 
for your health care (a living will) and name a person to make medical decisions on your behalf (a health care 
proxy). 
 These documents can be valuable if your family disagrees about your care.  Even after you’ve created 
your estate plan, you may need to adjust it to accommodate changes in your financial assets, your family rela-
tionships, your association with charitable groups, and so on.  Plus, you’ll need to be aware of changes in tax 
laws that could affect your plans.  In any case, it is essential that you communicate your wishes to your family.  
Just 49% of beneficiaries are confident they know how to carry out the estate plan of a loved one, according to 
the Leaving a Legacy survey. 
 Here is one more suggestion: Get professional help. Your financial advisor can assist you with the in-
vestment-related aspects of your estate plan and work with your team of professionals, including an attorney, 
who can help you create the necessary documents – will, living trust, health care directive, etc. – and a tax 
advisor, who can provide information on tax aspects of estate assets, among other issues.  An estate plan can 
be a big gift to your loved ones – so take action soon.  Edward Jones, its employees and financial advisors are 
not estate planners and cannot provide tax or legal advice. You should consult your estate-planning attorney 
or qualified tax advisor regarding your situation.

This article was written by Edward Jones for use by your local Edward Jones Financial Advisors.  
Edward Jones, Member SIPC
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September Fun Facts:

As the ninth month of the year, out of all 12 months, September is spelled with the most letters.   It contains nine letters 
and is the 9th month of the year.    No other months have the same amount of letters as their number in the calendar year. 
People born in September are usually more quiet, calm and more peaceful than others.  At the same time, they are quite 
attentive, observant, quick and swift. These folks tend to be rather fussy about food and it’s better you don’t try to feed 
them something they don’t like.   Cleanliness and neatness are the basic personality traits. The birthstone for September is 
the sapphire, which is found in many different colors but is most well  known for being bright, vivid  blue.  The sapphire 
is known for representing wisdom, good fortune, truth, and power. September has two birth flowers...the Aster and the 
Morning Glory.  Asters are mainly symbols of powerful  love.   Because of the positive symbolism that has been carried 
from folklore, they were once burned to ward off serpents.  Asters add a burst of color to late summer and early fall land-
scapes.  The Morning Glory is a symbol of affection.  Those who rise early may be able to watch these bloom open.  These 

flowers generally curl closed later in the day, hence their name. The month of September has several  U.S. and  
international  holidays, to include: Labor Day, Native American Day, Grandparent’s Day, Constitution  Day, The Autumn 
Equinox. Fruits and vegetables that are still plentiful  in September would  be:   blueberries, Swiss chard, artichokes, baby 

bok (a Chinese vegetable related to cabbage), cauliflower, cucumbers, eggplant, garlic, leeks, parsnips, and apples.
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Get tickets from your favorite Noon Lion or pick
some up at the following locations around Seguin:

Dietz Flower Shop
-969 E Kingsbury St

Ascot's Custom Travel
-825 N Camp St

Starcke Furniture
-300 S Austin St

Tri County Air
-510 N Austin St

5:00 - 7:30 PM

THURSDAY
SPRING FLING 
SEGUIN NOON LIONS CLUB 

September 17th
Silver Center 510 E. Court St

Silent Auction
Door Prizes Drawings • Cash Bar and Sodas Available

2020

Sponsored By: Angel Pest Control

Due to Corona Virus, Our Spring Fling has been moved to 



BLUE-GRAY GNAT-
CATCHER
BLUE JAY
GRACKLE

CEDAR WAXWING
TUFTED TITMOUSE

CALIFORNIA TOWHEE
DOWNY WOODPECKER

HOUSE FINCH
HOUSE WREN
CHICKADEE

SEPTEMBER
WORD SCRAMBLE

ANSWERS

Guadalupe County
Crime Stoppers

877.403.TIPS (8477)
www.gccsTIPS.org

Guadalupe County Crime Stoppers
P.O. Box 542

Seguin, Texas 78156-0542
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CANCELLED UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE.
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Roy Balter 

Erica Beaird 

Barbara Behal 

Velma Buie 

Susan Casto 

Rusty Clopton 

Sandy Clopton 

Chuck Crowley 

Bill Davis 

Pam Davis 

Dana Dawson 

Brenda Englemann 

Sharon Frederickson 

Danny Gonzales 

Tammy Gonzales 

Martha Greenlaw 

Stacy Hilz 

Shirla Humiston 

Bob Keller 

Michele Knight 

Lynn Lamprecht 

Glenda Layton 

Sharee Layton 

Evelyn Martin 

Glenna McKandles 

Gerald McMath 

Karen McMath 

Lilo Mondin 

Gibson Nesbit 

Kathy Nossaman 

Gay Lynn Olksovsky 

Jay Eric Pfannstiel 

Ella Pullin 

Elyzabeth Radersdorf 

Laverne Roskydal 

Frank Starcke 

Sandy Stoneking 

Allan Swicegood 

Ruth Swicegood 

Cecelia Trinidad 

Bobby Vanderveer 

Virgil Vogel 

Milt Watson 

Catherine Wilson 

Mike Wilson 

 Gerald & Karen McMath  

 Larry & Treva Hicks  
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